
One of the major events in our second term calendar is Education 
Week.   
 
 
 
 
The week provides the opportunity to collectively celebrate and 
acknowledge the achievements of our students. The theme for 2025 
is “Celebration of Cultures”, bringing together the rich diversity and 
cultural connections within Victorian government schools to the 
forefront.  
Students will be participating in a variety of activities throughout the 
week, including some activities with multi-aged groupings across the 
school. An Education Week special edition newsletter will also be 
produced showcasing our students’ achievements. This will be 
distributed on Friday afternoon. 
  
We will be conducting our Lamont Book Fair throughout Education 
Week. Students and families have the opportunity to purchase 
quality literature to read and enjoy together. Families may also like to 
purchase a book to donate to our school library. Any donations will 
be acknowledged with a label placed inside the book. The Book Fair 
will be open each day next week from 8:30am-9:00am and 3:15pm-
4:00pm in our school library.  
 
At the beginning of Term 2, our 2025 enrolment process commenced. 
We have already had a significant number of inquiries regarding Prep 
enrolments and the process around enrolling at PLPS, with many 
families participating in school tours. All applications for enrolment 
are through an online process. Information and links are located on 
our school website. Information about the enrolment process is also 
available for collection from our general office. We will be conducting 
further school tours and information sessions for parents on May 
14th, May 20th, May 27th and June 4th. Interested parents are asked to 
contact our office on 5940 9532 to register their attendance to visit 
and view our school on their preferred date. 
 
The first of our year level camps sets off next week. Our year 5 
students will depart for their four-day camp to Beechworth in north-
east Victoria on Monday, May 12th and returning on Thursday. This 
camp provides our children with outstanding experiences that enrich 
and enhance their current learning in their history inquiry unit “My 
Place”, in a town renowned for its role in key events in our nation’s 
history, including the Victorian Gold Rush and renowned Bush 
Rangers. It also provides several opportunities for our students to 
demonstrate their personal development and how our school’s 
values can be used when our children are in the wider community. 
 
Last Thursday the weather turned on a spectacular day for our house 
athletics carnival at the Edwin Flack Athletics Track in Berwick. 
Students and staff had a busy and enjoyable day competing and 
adjudicating the multiple events available throughout the day.  
Thanks again to Mr Vann and Mr Seton for their organisation and 
preparation that enabled the carnival to proceed very smoothly, 
together with other staff members.  I would also like to extend my 
thanks to the many parents who attended the athletics day and 
provided support and encouragement to our students as they 
competed. 

The House results for our Athletics Carnival were revealed recently at 
our assembly and were: 
1st place – Waterford  
2nd place – Botanic 
3rd place – Creekwood 
4th place – Parkway  
 
Yesterday we held our Mother’s Day stall that allowed students to 
purchase gifts for mums or other significant female figures in their 
lives. A special thank you to the members of our Parents and Friends 
group and the many parent helpers that assisted throughout the 
running of the stall. Your support is greatly appreciated.  
 
At the beginning of the term, parents of our year 6 students received 
their individual Year 7 Secondary College Transition Packs containing 
information and an application form which needs to be completed 
and returned to school. These are due back at school tomorrow, 
Friday, May 9th. It is very important that parents ensure the 
application forms are returned by this date so we can forward the 
requests on to each relevant secondary college. Thanking you in 
advance for your assistance and support in this important process. 
Yesterday we had 46 students representing PLPS at the District Cross 
Country at Toomuc Recreation Reserve. The students in the 9/10 year 
age group ran 2km and students in the 11 and 12/13 year age group 
ran a 3km course. Even though this is always a tough event, our 
competitors put in their best effort and were proud of their results. 
We have three students who have qualified for the Cardinia Division 
Cross Country event being held on May 28th. We wish Evie in year 5, 
and Tyler and Lila in year 6 all the best for their next event. Thanks 
again to Mr Vann for the organisation of the event, together with 
supporting staff on the day.  
 
Last Friday our Year 3 students had an enjoyable day at the 
Melbourne Museum. The visit was to support the students with their 
current Inquiry unit ‘Victoria: Then and Now’. The students were able 
to spend time exploring and learning about the story of Melbourne 
through interactive and informative displays, as well as being 
immersed in the First Peoples exhibit. Students also took the 
opportunity of the fine weather to explore the many plant species 
that grow in both the Milarri Garden and Forest Gallery. 
Last Friday students in all year level areas received their Term 2 Area 
newsletter. The newsletter has been produced to share information 
with parents regarding the teaching and learning that will take place 
at each year level. These were distributed to the students and have 
also been posted on Compass. 
 
In the last week of term 1, after receiving conformation from external 
presenters, School Council approved the dates of our curriculum 
days for term 2. 
A professional learning day for staff is scheduled for Wednesday, 
May 28th and our Student Led Conferences/ Parent-Teacher 
interviews will be held on Tuesday, July 1st. Students are not required 
at school on these days. OSHClub will be operating a full day 
program for families who require this service for these days. 
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DIARY DATES 
 

Monday 28th April - Friday 9th May: Year 2 Swimming (Cardinia Life)  

(Note: No swimming on Wednesdays) 

 

Friday 9th May - Friday 6th June: Winter Interschool Sports  

(selected students) 

 

Monday 12th May - Thursday 15th May: Year 5 Beechworth Camp 

 

Monday 19th May - Friday 23rd May: Education Week & Book Fair 

(Book Fair open 8:30am - 9:00am & 3:15pm - 4:00pm) 

 

Tuesday 20th May: Year 1 Museum of Play and Art Excursion 

 

Wednesday 21st May: Prep CARP Incursion 

 

Wednesday 28th May: Curriculum Day (students do not attend school on this day) 

 

Thursday 29th & Friday 30th May: Year 4 Hands on Science Incursion 

 

 

Providing spare clothes for your child 
 

As we approach the cooler and wet months and our grounds can become wet and  
muddy. It is a great idea to pack a spare set of clothing in your child’s school bag so that 

they can change into should they require a change of clothes at recess and/or 
lunchtime. This saves getting a phone call during the day to bring some spare clothes 

up to school for your child.  
 

Spare clothes are a great idea for children of all ages - even the big kids! 



 

Parking Around the School 
 

Street parking is available along  
Shearwater Drive and Everly Circuit.  

 

Please be courteous to our surrounding residents, when parking, 
dropping or collecting students from school. 

 
Please DO NOT park in or over driveways.  

 

We ask that you leave enough time to drop off and pick up children 
in a safe and legal manner. 

 

Assembly Dates 

 

 
Whole School Assembly will be held in the school gymnasium 

 
 

Tuesday 20th May - 9am 
 
 

Wednesday 4th June  - 9am 
 
 

Thursday 19th June - 9am 
 
 

Friday 4th July - 9am 









One of the major events in our second term calendar is Education Week where we have the opportunity 

to celebrate and acknowledge the achievements of our students. Education Week will commence on 

Monday, May 19th and concludes on Friday May 23rd. All children deserve a place to learn and thrive 

in. This year’s theme Celebration of Cultures highlights the diversity of our communities and the          

importance of every child feeling safe and welcome at school.  

Students will be participating in a variety of activities throughout the week. An Education Week special 

edition newsletter will also be produced showcasing our students’ achievements.  

Monday 19th May - Friday 23rd May - Book Fair 

We will be conducting our Lamont Book Fair over five days.  Students and families have the opportunity 

to purchase quality literature to read and enjoy together. Any families may also like to purchase a book 

to donate to our school library. Any donations will be acknowledged with a label placed inside the book.  

The Book Fair will be open on each of the days from 8:30-9:00am and 3:15-4:00pm.  

Wednesday 21st & Thursday 22nd May - Collaborative cultural challenges 

On Wednesday and Thursday all students will have the opportunity to explore different learning spaces 

around our school and engage in cross-age, collaborative cultural challenges. Teamwork, creativity and 

problem solving skills will be used in these sessions as students work together to solve two different 

problems. 

Wednesday 21st May - National Simultaneous Storytime 

The Truck Cat is a story about cats and humans, immigration and identity, and homes lost and found. 

Along with his human, Yacoub, Tinka travels roads wide and narrow, near and distant. But no matter 

how much they travel, home feels very far away – for both of them. When Tinka and Yacoub 

are unexpectedly separated, they are determined to find their way back to each other – and, in doing 

so, might find more than they expected …  

 

Friday 23rd May - Newsletter 

A special edition of our school newsletter will be distributed via Compass to share the highlights from 

the week.  



 

Attendance – Unexplained Absences 
 

All Victorian government schools are required to contact parents/carers as soon 
as practicable on the same day of an unexplained student absence. If your child is 
absent on a particular day and you have not contacted the school to explain why, 
the absence will be marked as unexplained, and a Compass text notification will 

be sent to you asking you to notify the school to explain why your child is absent. 
 

To update your child’s absence, you can use one of the following methods: 
 

1. Online: please log the absence directly via Compass.  
 

2. Telephone: please call the school on 5940-9532 and let the office know your 
child’s name, class, date of absences and reason.  

 
3. Email: please email the school at pakenham.lakeside.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

and provide your child’s name, class, date of absences and reason. 
 

Notifying the school of your child’s absence either prior to, or on the day that 
they will be away, helps ensure the safety and wellbeing of children and will    

fulfil your legal responsibility. 
 

If your child’s absence remains unexplained an email will be sent from school 
outlining the day/s your child has been absent from school and requesting a     

reason for the absence/s. 
 

If you have any questions, please so not hesitate to contact the school office on 
5940-9532. 

 
Thank you. 

9th May 
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